Regular Meeting			  			        		May 13th, 2019
	

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, May 13th, 2019 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2106 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Lanny Wertz with Supervisors Richard Barto, Patrick Deitrick, Kaydee Miller and Larry Stout present. Visitors present included Scott T. Williams, Bill Staggert, Bob Lyman, Ronald Winder, Todd & Gabriella Winder, Randall Boone, Joel Reiff and Matt Dodge.

Public Concern – None at this time.

The minutes from the Regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Stout, second by Supervisor Deitrick, unanimous vote.

Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company   – Fire Chief, Todd Winder, presented the Fire Company Report showing the totals as follows for Clinton Township: EMS 95, Box Alarms 6, Rescue 9, Tactical 9, Still 5, Hazardous Materials 0 and Water Rescue 0 representing total incidents at 124.  Chief Winder announced the fire company received both grants and will use them towards the ambulances and water rescue.  If the Federal Grant comes through they will purchase “breathing air packs”.  Supervisor Stout commented the LUCAS device is a valuable asset.

Unfinished Business – The Annual Spring Meeting is Wednesday, May 22nd at 7:00 p.m. at the Loyalsock Township Fire Company Social Hall.  Supervisors Barto and Stout will be attending.

New Business – Joel Reiff, PE, discussed the Centre Storage Expansion.  Supervisor Stout made a motion to approve the project conditioned the stormwater agreements being in place in accordance with Dan Vassallo, engineer and Scott T. Williams, solicitor.  This motion was second by Supervisor Deitrick with Supervisors Deitrick, Miller, Stout and Wertz voting yes and a no vote from Supervisor Barto.   The Supervisors were notified the crack sealing machine (tar buggy) is not working and may no longer be repairable.  A decision was made to discuss this at the COG meeting May 21st.   Supervisor Deitrick discussed “Comcast Business”, the new phone system, camera and internet.  He was advised by Ian Walker, Comcast, that the time for the complimentary internet has expired.  A quote was presented to install new phones, internet and cameras in the meeting room.  This was approved on a motion from Supervisor Deitrick, second by Supervisor Stout, unanimous vote.  Riddell Road was designated for the County Liquid Fuels Project.

 	Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Deitrick, second by Supervisor Stout, unanimous vote.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	 18 Checks	$ 48,620.38
			State Fund	 	   1 Check	$      266.52






	Public Comment – Supervisor Stout announced the Open House at the Stone Church on Sunday, May 19th between the hours of 2:00 and 4:00.  Exhibits will offer views of old valley school houses and churches.   The Primary Election is Tuesday, May 21st…get out and vote!   President Trump is coming to Williamsport May 20th!  Ron Winder questioned fixing the bumps on School House Road.  He was advised UGI will be repairing them.  The repairs on West Houston Avenue and Pinchtown Road will be repaired by WBRA.  Supervisor Miller discussed painting the lines at the School.

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m. on a motion from Supervisor Stout, second by Supervisor Deitrick, unanimous vote.


							Janet F. Mincemoyer, Secretary




					 
